Planning and Zoning Commission

Special Meeting

The East Haven Planning and Zoning Commission held a Special Meeting Wednesday September 14, 2016 at the East Haven Community Center, 91 Taylor Avenue in order to transact the following:
Chairman Cianelli called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m.

Roll Call – 3 Present (Cianelli, Metzler, and Gravino) 2 Absent (Colangelo and DeMayo)

Staff present:  Christopher Soto, Zoning Official, and Alfred Zullo, Esq., Assistant Town Attorney

Item #1.
19 Salvatore Court, East Haven, CT to appeal a “Notice of Violation.”
Chairman Cianelli recognized Zoning Official, Christopher Soto who addressed the commission.

Mr. Soto indicated that he had received some anonymous complaints with regard to the flood lights shining in the neighbor’s bathroom.  The complainant followed up with a formal and lengthy email.  While the resident in violation disputed her violation on August 30, 2016, she received notice of the violation.  Mr. Soto further verified the complaint and conferred with Town Attorney, Alfred Zullo.  He did an evening inspection and with digital pictures to verify that there were two fixed LED lights emitting light well beyond the property line, which lights up the parcel across the street. 
Chairman Cianelli asked the petitioners why they simply didn’t get a cover to direct the lighting downward.

Mr. and Mrs. Onofrio stated that they have been dealing with acts of violence and were charged with disorderly conduct.

Chairman Cianelli stated that he understands there are other issues, but this is an obligation that must be corrected, just put a cover on it.

Mr. and Mrs. Onofrio stated that they don’t feel they should have to be bullied into putting a cover on the flood lights because they don’t reach across the street.

Chairman Cianelli stated that the photos show the light reaching across the street, which defeats the purpose of lighting your driveway.

Mr. Onofrio how about you solve the problem with the heavy equipment on the road and the numerous complaints.

Attorney Zullo stated that we are not here to discuss another ongoing case and it will not be discussed.  At the end of the day it’s about your lights and a fine of $100.00 per day, which will be ongoing.

Mr. Onofrio stated that you should fine someone who’s dumping.

Attorney Zullo stated you are opposed to placing covers on the lights because you feel that your neighbors are bullying you, but that does not give you the right to dispute this commission.  If you choose not to, it will be $100.00 per day fine or just place the directional cover on the lights.
Mrs. Onofrio was inaudible.

Chairman Cianelli stated with all due respect we have to abide by the regulations.

Commissioner Metzler stated that it is easy just purchase the shield you are making this complicated.

Chairman Cianelli stated that the commission doesn’t want to fine you; just put the guards on the lights and you must comply within 5 days.

Commissioner Metzler moved to uphold the decision of the Zoning Enforcement Officer and for the Onofrio’s to place guards on the lights within 5 day or the fine will commence.
Commissioner Gravino second the motion.

Voice vote-all in favor.  None opposed.  No abstentions.

Motion carried the violation remains as per the ZEO and a guard is to be placed within 5 days or the fine commences.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully,

Roberta A. DeLuca

Commission Clerk

